



Fall 2020  
Proposals, Motions, Sense of Assembly

**Saturday, October 17, 2020**

**Sense of the Assembly:** Should we have the ad-hoc committee, on combining the three treasuries, move forward to work on a proposal? **Yes 72 / No 8.** Maybe have a proposal in the Fall 2021; give an updated report in Spring 2021.

**Motion regarding refund of Spring 2020 Registrations.** Dan made a motion to have the Area reimburse, for the full amount that was paid to “Brown Paper Tickets” by the registrants, as it was an Area decision to use them. **2<sup>nd</sup>, passed.**

**Discussion:**

- Q. Can we do this without writing 100 checks for \$15? A. Set’s clean this up for this assembly. I will help write checks.
- Q. How much are we looking at? A. \$2954. There are 109 registrations and 75 banquet tickets.
- I will need \$200 more to buy checks.
- Q. Can I just donate it to Area? A. No, it will mess up the budget. Just take the check and cash it. This is not a donation. BPT has the money. If you get your money back from BPT, you decide what to do with it.

Registrar will send email to all registrants for any updated addresses. The Finance Committee and Registrar will work out all the nitty gritty.

**Sunday, October 18, 2020**

**Sense of the Assembly:** If you are in favor of continuing with the Area Conference Committees, click yes; otherwise click no. **64 yes/2 no** it is a substantial unanimity to move forward. This will probably be talked about in the upcoming NAGSC and SAGSC meetings. Hopefully this will become part of our Area. The more information we can get, helps us to better serve AA.

**Sense of the Assembly:** Does the body want me to assign an ad-hoc committee to look into the logistics, etc of holding Hybrid Area Assemblies? **Unanimously Yes.** The Communications Committee is to keep a pulse on it. The ad-hoc committee is to contact the Communications Committee when assigned. Contact Paul for signing up to be on the ad-hoc committee. I am looking for technical advisors and others to serve on this committee.

**Registration Badges** Sometime between Panels 67-68 it was decided to stop purchasing the ribbons that stick onto the registration badges. These ribbons have the registrants service position labeled. We are now running out and people are getting upset. It would cost approximately \$168. To purchase enough to last us for a couple of years. The Officer expenses have already been added to the budget for this. **I propose that we bring back these ribbons. It was 2<sup>nd</sup>.** **Sense of the Assembly:** Do you want us to bring back the Ribbons? **Yes 65/No 1** Majority to bring back the ribbon’s rules.

**Sense of the Assembly:** Does the body want me to create an ad-hoc committee to look into writing a proposal to create an Area 42 Literature Chair, appointed or elected, as a separate position? This would be a Guideline change, so it would need a proposal. **Yes.** Even if this happens, it will not be initiated until 2022. If you are interested in being on this committee, contact Paul

